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Subject D03-2018-008- 64 Mitchell's Road 

From Anne Elmhirst 

To Charlotte Crockford-Toomey 

Sent Monday, June 18, 2018 10:23 PM 

  

Hello Charlotte, 
 
RE: Consent Application D03-2018-008 
64 Mitchell’s Road, Former Verulam Township. City of Kawartha Lakes 
Part Lot 24, Conc. 2, 
 
Owners: Richard and Mary Gascho 
 
I have received and the reviewed the request for severance of 0.8 Ha of vacant agricultural land from 
the existing agricultural property at the above-noted location. A site visit was conducted to assess the 
proposal for on-site sewage disposal. 
 
The vacant land was assessed to ensure that there is adequate area to accommodate an on-site 
Class 4 sewage disposal system as per the requirements of Part 8 of the Ontario Building Code and 
the current policy for land severances. Through my observations, it has been determined that a 
minimum area of 500 square metres is available for the development of a sewage system to service a 
residential proposal on this lot.  
 
The lot creation will not impact the existing sewage system serving 64 Mitchell’s Road as the 
proposed lot boundaries will be maintained an adequate distance from the required setback 
clearances. 
 
As such, the Building Division – Sewage System Program has no objection to the proposed consent 
application. 
 
Best Regards, 
 
Anne Elmhirst C.P.H.I.(C), B.A.Sc., B.Sc. 
Supervisor – Part 8 Sewage Systems 
Development Services - Building Division, City of Kawartha Lakes 
705-324-9411 ext. 1882 www.kawarthalakes.ca 
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Subject Comments: D03-2018-008 

From Kelly Maloney 

To Janet Wong 

Sent Monday, July 30, 2018 11:10 AM 

  

Comments: D03-2018-008 
Consent Severance Gascho: 
As stated previously during consultation discussions regarding this application. I am not supportive of the 
application. I do not believe that it meets the criteria of a retiring farmer as found within our definitions since 
the farming operation ceased so long ago. A Garden Suite would be a more appropriate option, not 
permanently removing agricultural land and creating a separate lot, while retaining the ability to co-locate and 
assist his son with farming. 
 
 
Kelly Maloney 
Agriculture Development Officer 
Economic Development, City of Kawartha Lakes 
180 Kent Street West, Lindsay, ON Canada K9V 2Y6 
705-324-9411 extension 1208 
 
For business development information, visit www.KawarthaLakes.ca  
For tourism information, visit www.ExploreKawarthaLakes.com  
For local food information, visit www.KawarthaChoice.com  
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